St Brigid's School Newsletter 57 Bayfield Rd

Email: office@stbrigidsdn.school.nz Website: www.stbrigidsdn.school.nz Dunedin 9013 Telephone (03) 454 3477

Room 3 Class Report

It's only week four and we have done so much already in Room 3 with the school fair last weekend and our class assembly this week. We have been hard at work finding out about the story of how Jesus feeds the 5000 and learning our lines.

Room 3 are also really enjoying getting into the swing of learning our dance for the production 'Cinderella and Rockerfella'. We have been exploring some other fairy tales such as Jack and the Beanstalk, Little Red Riding Hood and Snow White. We have really enjoyed playing in our class castle.

Room 3 have become narrative writers and are enjoying looking at fairy tales and how they are structured. This is going to help us when it comes to creating and writing our own fairy tales later in the term.

In RE we have started looking at the Communion of Saints and how they can inspire us to be more like them. We have focused on the qualities Saints have and comparing them to the qualities we may have to see how we could use these qualities to help others and be like the Saints.

In Maths we are focusing on time. We have looked at things we do in our day such as brushing our teeth, going to school, having lunch and looking at when these things happen do and how long some of these activities might take.

We hope you have a lovely safe weekend











Congratulations to the following children who were recognised as living the values of:

Respect -Te Tapu o Te Tangata Care -

> Responsibility Whakahaere

Atawhaitia

Room 4: Koby Stanton Room 3: Freddy Patston Room 2: Harper Guthrie Room 1: Teddy Leckie



Where is Miss Wassell? Carmel injured her Achilles and will be on sick leave for the next few weeks. Mrs Chisholm and Mrs Idour will be teaching in Room 4 while Miss Wassell is away.

Assembly - our next Assembly / Shared Prayer led by Room 3 is being held at 2.30pm in the hall Friday, 22nd November.

Everyone is welcome

Hui Whanau Mufti Dress Up Day Friday 15 November

The student council thought really hard about a theme for our mufti day next Friday. We did a vote and took our idea to the teachers who thought it was a great idea as it ties in with our production. Mufti day on Friday the 15th will be

Fairy-taled themed. Dress up as your favourite fairy tale character! Can't wait to see what everyone wears.



Fairy Tales



Congratulations to everyone that took part in South Zone Sports this week. We are currently awaiting confirmation of results.

'Cinderella and Rockerfella'

Thursday 12th Pecember

Show starts at 6:30 Kavanagh College Auditorium

Tickets \$5 each

More details next week

What's Happening Next Week?	
Fri 15 th	Whanau Hui - Dress Up Mufti Day
What's Happening this Term?	
November	
Tues 19 th	PTA Meeting
Fri 22nd	Assembly: Rm 3 Shared Prayer 2:30
Sun 24 th	First Communion 11an at St Patrick's
December	
Tues 3 rd	Kavanagh Pantomime
Wed 4 th	BOT Meeting
Tues 10 th	Whanau Hui Bayfield Park Lunch and
	Games Afternoon
Fri 6 th	Celebration 2:40pm
Thurs 12 th	School Production Night
Mon 16 th	Mission Day
Wed 18 th	Last Day of the School Year
February 2020	
Tues 4 th	First Day of Term 1

Special PTA Lunch Days (subject to change)

Friday 15th November – Hamburgers
Friday 22nd November – Pizza Buns
Friday 29th November – Frankfurter in a Bun
Friday 6th December – Pizza & Iceblocks
Friday 13th December – Sausage Sizzle &
Donuts

School Newsletters

It has come to our attention that some people are concerned about not receiving the newsletter.

Our newsletter is available the following ways: email, skool loop, facebook, and website. We are also happy to send home paper copies home with your child if you are not receiving the newsletter through email or facebook, just let us know.



Congratulations to Ali and Ashlyn for their outstanding achievement in Mandarin this year.

Sports News

T-Ball — Results
Stars v Giants - P.O.D — Hayden Hong
Saints lost — P.O.D — Dom Helson-South
Steelers P.O.D — Mason Voyce
Draw for this Saturday 9 November
Stars vs Carisbrook 9:00 on D I
Saints vs Wakari 10:00 on D 7
Steelers vs St Clair 10:00 on D II

Please be at your diamond 15 minutes before the game for warm up.

Flippa Ball
Dolphins P.O.D — Chloe Lam
All Saints P.O.D — Liam Bishop
Practise at Andy Bay Pool on Saturday:
Yrs 5 \$ 6 — II — II:45am
Yrs 3 \$ 4 — II:45am — I2:30pm
Draw for IO November
Dolphins v Columba at 3:25pm
All Saints v St Mary's at 3:25pm
NB: Swimming practises will begin on
Saturday 9 November at Andersons Bay
Pool.

Futsal - Results:

Gold P.O.D - Camille Genobe

Silver P.O.D - Oliver Hawkins Bronze P.O.D - Conall Higgs Blue P.O.D — Valerie Beatson Black P.O.D - Kyla Roberts Draw: Tues 12th Nov Gold v St Leonards at 4:30 Ct 14 Wed 13th Nov Silver v NEV at 5.00pm Ct 4 Bronze v Fairfield at 5:00pm Ct 20 Blue v George St at 4.00pm More FM I Black v Mac Bay at 4.00pm Ct20 You can find the futsal draw on: http://www.footballsouth.co.nz/ Click on Futsal and then Futsal Fixtures and Results and it will take you to the draw

Kind regards

Deborah Charleson

R E Comment

Pope Francis prays that a spirit of dialogue, encounter, and reconciliation emerge in the Near East, where diverse religious communities share their lives together.

One is the community of all peoples, one their origin, for God made the whole human race to live over the face of the earth.



COMMUNITY NEWS



DUNEDIN HARRING

THE LION DANS OF THE LION

PTA NEWS

♣ Next Meeting: Tuesday 19 November

CARING FOR OUR COMMON HOME

Pope Francis comments:

"Beginning in the middle of the last century and overcoming many difficulties, there has been a growing conviction that our planet is a homeland and that humanity is one people living in a common home:" (#164)

"Any technical solution which science claims to offer will be powerless to solve the serious problems of our world if humanity loses its compass, if we lose sight of the great motivations which make it possible for us to live in harmony, to make sacrifices and to treat others well." (#200)

"The majority of people living on our planet profess to be believers. This should spur religions to dialogue among themselves for the sake of protecting nature, defending the poor and building networks of respect and fraternity." (#201).



School Bank Account Details (*Please ensure* you deposit any money into the correct account)

Board of Trustees - School Account: 06 0942 0045712 00

PTA – Fundraising Account: 03 1732 0001257 00

FAIR UPDATE

A massive THANKS: to everyone that was involved in some way, shape or form in our Fair last week. You have all been amazing and we definitely would not have been able to have such a successful fair without your help and support!

We raised just over \$10 000.

We would also like to acknowledge and thank the following businesses that sponsored our Fair:

Challenge Andy Bay Bistro at the Terminus

Aitkens

Mag and Turbo

The Cheesecake Shop

Smiths City

VTNZ

Brocklebanks Drycleaners

University Bookshop

Joes Garage

Royal Albatross Centre

Bin Inn My Ride

Para Rubber

Cobb and Co

The Wardrobe

Mamas Donuts

Leap

Harbourside Grill

Moana Pool

Bowlline

Barry Dell Plumbing

Mercy Hospital

Moore Markhams

Davis Heat N Cool

L J Hooker

Design Window Dunedin

Renegade Hair

Musselburgh Pharmacy

Countdown Mitre 10 Mega

Oil Changers

Good Oil

Radicool Kids

Anytime Fitness

Speights Ale House

Chipmunks

Numberworks Paper Plus

Ocho

Tony's Tyre Service

Maids in Dunedin

Bloke

Edgar Centre

Dunedin Ice Stadium

Scholastic Diva Nails

Hellers Sausages

Stewart Construction

Proppy Real Estate

Hon Michael Woodhouse

Kavanagh College

Otago Painting Solutions

Mason Quality Excavation